## NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL CONSERVATION

Division of Water, Bureau of Water Compliance 625 Broadway, Albany, New York 12233-3506 P: (518) 402-8177 | F: (518) 402-8082 www.dec.ny.gov

May 22, 2019

JACK D WILLIAMS 3 EAGLE DR ENDWELL, NY 13760

Re: NOTICE OF VIOLATION FOR FAILURE TO SUBMIT THE ANNUAL CERTIFICATION REPORT (ACR)

FACILITY: RJ WILLIAMS INC

SPDES ID: NYR00A536

Dear Permittee:

You submitted a Notice of Intent (NOI) form to this Department to gain authorization to discharge stormwater from your industrial facility, RJ WILLIAMS INC, 3716 STATE ROUTE 434, APALACHIN, to the waters of the State. Having submitted your NOI, you are operating under New York's State Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (SPDES) Multi-Sector General Permit for Stormwater Discharges Associated with Industrial Activities (GP-0-17-004) and are therefore bound to comply with the terms and conditions of the permit.

Part VI.A of the general permit requires you to submit an ACR to the Department by January 28th of each year. As of the date of this letter, the ACR has not been received for calendar year 2018.

Failure to submit a required ACR is a violation of your SPDES permit and Article 17 of the New York State Environmental Conservation Law (ECL). ECL §71-1929 provides for civil penalties of up to thirty-seven thousand five-hundred dollars (\$37,500) per day per violation.

In order to resolve and settle this matter without a financial penalty, <u>you must complete</u> the ACR form for year 2018 and submit it to this office no later than 30 days from the date of this letter: New York State Department of Environmental Conservation, Bureau of Water Permits, 625 Broadway - 4th Floor, Albany, New York 12233-3506.

The form may be downloaded from the DEC website at the following address: <a href="https://www.dec.ny.gov/docs/water\_pdf/msgpanncomprpt.pdf">https://www.dec.ny.gov/docs/water\_pdf/msgpanncomprpt.pdf</a> .



If you have any questions regarding this matter or if you need assistance in completing the ACR, please contact Alan Cherubin at 518-402-8256 or via email at: alan.cherubin@dec.ny.gov.

Sincerely,

Meredith Streeter, P.E.

Meredith sheeter

Chief, SPDES Compliance Information

cc: RWE